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Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting

Held in the Stillington Community Centre

Lowson Street, Stillington

Tuesday 7th January 2014
Present

Chair: Cllr. J Turner 
Cllrs:  B Bardsley, J Davies, D Foster, J Lithgo, J Wills
District Cllr. A Stephenson
PCSO Rob Townsend
Mrs. G Dunn, Clerk
1.
Apologies for Absence
There were apologies for absence from Cllrs. K Johnson, P Rogers and R Tingle, 
2.
Declarations of Interest in Items on the Agenda

There were none
3.
Minutes of the Last Meeting

Cllr. J Turner signed the minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on 3rd December 2013 as a true and correct record.  Proposed by Cllr. J Wills and seconded by Cllr. J Lithgo.
4.
Public Discussion
There were no members of the public present.  PCSO Townsend informed the Council that there had not been any problems that he was aware of in the Parish over the Christmas period.  There had been some thefts from a caravan storage area in Longnewton.
5.
Finance - To consider the payment of accounts
Proposed by Cllr. Foster and seconded by Cllr. Davies the sum of £60.00 to ‘The Parish News’ for the Parish Council box during 2014 (cheque no. 100827). 

Proposed by Cllr. Foster and seconded by Cllr. Wills the sum of £76.00 to the Society for Local Council Clerks for the Clerk’s subscription fees (cheque no. 100828). 
Proposed by Cllr. Turner and seconded by Cllr. Davies the sum of £294.70 to The Clerk for salary and expenses (cheque no. 100829).
The Clerk gave all members copies of the Parish Council accounts to date and a summary of the expected income and expenditure for 2014/15.  There was a general discussion about the level of the precept and it was unanimously agreed that it the total figure should be £8500.  This is a slight increase on the precept set last year to account for inflationary increases in the costs that the Council will have to meet during the year.  The Clerk had received notification from the Chief Accountant at SBC that the provisional funding allocation for this Council from the Government (to offset the impact of localization of Council Tax Support) will be £1243.   Once this amount is confirmed later in the month it will be subtracted from £8500 and the result will be the amount inserted onto the precept request form returned to SBC.
It was proposed by Cllr. Turner and seconded by Cllr. Foster that the Clerks hourly rate should be increased to £9.69 per hour from April 2014 (current rate £9.49 per hour).  This will bring it into line with current recommendations from NALC.  The amount estimated for room hire fees in the Community Centre was increased from £120 to £300 to take into account the increased hourly rate that will be likely following 1st April 2014. The Clerk advised that one area of additional expenditure will be to renew some of the plants and raise the soil levels in the planters in Stillington.  The increase in the precept will cover the cost of this and keep a small contingency fund available also. 
The Clerk was thanked for all of the work that she does for the Parish Council.

6.
Progress Reports
P662
Proposed Lambs Hill Wind Farm Development, Stillington – update
A representative from Bank’s had asked if he can attend the Parish Council Meeting in February to provide an update on the wind farm development.  The Clerk had agreed to this request.
P663
Other potential wind turbine developments in the local area – update

The Clerk was not aware of any new information about new or proposed developments.
P663
New road sign request – update
The Clerk had not received any update from SBC; she agreed to chase this up.  The Clerk agreed to report that a number of road signs between Grindon Lane Ends and Stillington are damaged.
P663
Improvements to Mount Pleasant Playing Field – Progress Report
The planning application for a MUGA at Mount Pleasant was approved by the SBC Planning Committee at their meeting on 4th December.  The Clerk agreed to contact Tony Raine to find out how to progress the plans further.  There were some discussions about whether a youth shelter should be included in the plans but it was agreed that a decision about this did not need to be made at this time.
P663
Future Plans for Stillington Community Centre – update
There were no updates since those provided at the December meeting.
P663
External Insulation – progress report
Progress on the work had been slow over the Christmas period.  Problems with wiring belonging to NEDL are causing delays also.  The fronts of four houses were completed just before Christmas; the next block of work is due to begin soon.
P663
Future withdrawal of subsidies for bus services in Stockton – update
The questionnaires from SBC had been delivered in early December and to date over 100 paper surveys have been returned and others have been completed online.  District Cllr. Stephenson had arranged a public meeting which is due to take place on Wednesday 15th January.  Officers and Councillors from SBC will be at the meeting to talk to residents about the decision to withdraw subsidies for the bus services and the future of public transport in this area. The Clerk and Cllr. Turner agreed to publicise the meeting.
P664 
Health and Safety Checks in Parish – progress report

The Clerk had not had the opportunity to order a new plaque for the bench in Honeypot wood over the Christmas period but would do this soon.  The bench had received a coat of protective paint.

P664
Overgrown vegetation – follow up work

This work had taken place as requested.
P664
Parish Council Liaison Forum Meeting
No one had been able to attend this meeting.
P665
Hunt activity in the Forest Park – feedback from SBC  
SBC Officers had informed the Clerk that the hunt should not be entering the Forest Park without consent – which would not be given on health and safety grounds.  It was agreed that this situation should be monitored and if repeated then the hunt should be contacted and asked to keep clear of the Forest Park.
P665 – Road Safety near Grindon Lane Ends – feedback from SBC
The response from Mark Gilson, Senior Engineer at SBC was as follows:-
“As a matter of course, a meeting is held with the police following any fatal accident in the Borough to discuss causation factors and possible remedial measures, as I’m sure you understand many things discussed are confidential.  Following the tragic accident on A177 Durham Road in October, I can confirm that the highway layout has not been identified as a contributory factor.  There are no major schemes planned for this length of road, though various minor maintenance works were identified, such as pruning of vegetation and re-newing of highway signs and road markings.”
7.
Visitors to Parish Council Meeting in February 2014
Currently representatives from Banks and the local Credit Union are due to attend the next meeting to talk to Councillors.  So that the meeting is not too long the Clerk suggested that she carry over any non essential items to the following month for updates etc.  Councillors agreed that they are happy with this arrangement.
8.
Broadacres Handyperson Service 
The Clerk had received information about this service and gave details to Members so they could pass the information on to anyone they know who may want to use the scheme.
9.
Correspondence – December 2013
SBC


Precept documents
SBC


Supplementary Planning Documents
SBC


Playground Inspection Report
SBC


Revised Code of Conduct
SBC


Correspondence regarding transport surveys
SBC


Invitation to follow up community transport event
Banks Renewables
Letter re withdrawal of variation to planning application
Broadacres 

Details of Handyperson service
CLCA


Updates from NALC
A Cunningham MP
Letter re public meeting regarding bus service
M&G Investments
Statement and Annual Report
SCRGA

Newsletters and funding information
SLCC


Details of branch meeting
TVRCC

Newsletters and funding Information
Zurich Municipal
Renewal of Insurance Policy

10.
Standards/Code of Conduct Issues
There was nothing to discuss.
11.
Planning Applications
Supplementary Planning Document 8–Affordable Housing–Consultation Draft–Dec 2013 
The Clerk summarized relevant sections of this document for the Council.  No comments were made.
13/2609/FUL
Proposed multi use games area (MUGA) and associated fencing


Mount Pleasant, Stillington
This application had been approved with conditions

12.
Councillors Reports and Items for Future Agenda
The Clerk to report that one of the bollards in Whitton had been knocked over.

Some complaints had been received by one of the Councillors that space in the car park by the church was limited as it was being used to store cars that are for sale.  The resident in a nearby house is selling the cars – some of them had been seen for sale on Ebay.  The Clerk agreed to find out if the resident is entitled to use a public car park in this way.
13.
Date of Next Meeting

The next meeting of the Parish Council will take place on Tuesday 4th February 2013 in the Stillington Community Centre.  
Signed: ………………………………………..  Dated: ………………………….…….

Proposed: …………………………………… Seconded: ……………………………….
